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Susan Farmer demonstrated the DLIA website 
to biologist David Porter. 
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A T B I M E E T I N G SUMMARY 

Thanks to the partnership of Great Smoky Mountains National Park, 

Discover Life in America, Friends of the Smokies, and the Great Smokv 

Mountains Natural History Association, the December 19-20, 2000 , 

ATBI annual meeting was a fine forum for scientific reports, educa­

tional presentations, lively discussions among project participants, and 

exhibits of Park biodiversity. Over 80 attendees came from through­

out the nation and included university scientists and researchers, Park 

Service and Forest Service scientists and staff, DLIA board members, college and 

high school students, educators, photographers, and interested citizens. 

Session topics included ATBI research done on aquatic worms (Mark Wetzel), 

earthworms (Sam James), slime molds (Steve Stephenson), mammals (Don Linzey, 

Ed Pivorun, Michael Harvey), wasps (Elizabeth Skillen) and Lepidoptera (Dave 

Wagner). There were summaries and exhibits of projects such as the study and map­

ping of soils (Anthony Khiel), vegetation (Mike Jenkins), and geology (Scott 

Southworth) , work at the Cosby Sorting Center (Becky Nichols and Ian Stocks), 

the operation of the overall ATBI database (Norm Johnson), DLIA's website (John 

Pickering), and other reports from Taxonomic Working Groups (Mike Sharkey, 

David Porter, Rich Harr ington) . 

The ATBI plot work of the U S G S Biological Resources Division was reviewed 

bv Chuck Parker. A visit to the Park archives was arranged and led by Don Defoe. 

Discussion of current and future funding opportunities included the N P S Verte­

brate Study (Keith Langdon), the DLIA Mini-Grant program (John Morse) , and 

upcoming funding prospects (Frank Harris, Charles Maynard, George Ivey, Keith 

Langdon). 

The Importance of education to the overall ATBI effort was highlighted by Park 

Resource Education staff (Karen Ballentine, Susan Sachs), Great Smoky Moun­

tains Insti tute moth studies (Paul Super) , and Glen Este High School's Ecology 

Club. These voung people with their teacher Jon Souders braved the snow and ice to 

travel from Cincinnati to attend and share their work on caddisflies. 

Volunteer photographers Kevin Fitz Patrick and Kemp Davis documented the 

programs and a DLIA proposed Volunteer Plan was presented by Jeanie Hilten. 

Many volunteers helped in the planning and running of the Conference. Exhibits 

were an excellent asset to the meeting. Susan Farmer arranged for internet access and 

a poster chart displayed her ATBI inventory status website. 

Participants were made comfortable and welcomed by the employees of the 

Glenstone Lodge which gave a discounted rate to the meeting attendees in order to 

support the Park and ATBI efforts. There was opportunity for social time, music by 

the "Woodpickers," and exchange of ideas throughout the conference. Everyone 

seemed to benefit from the chance to recharge batteries, get up-to-date on the latest 

research, and prepare for future exciting ATBI projects. 

Karen Ballentine and Mike Maslona 
reviewed The Purchase exhibit. 
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PRESIDENT'S CORNER 
Frank Harris, DLIA 

As you will see elsewhere in this issue, the annual ATBI meeting was a success. 

Rather than just talking about how to conduct an All Taxa Biodiversity Inventory, 

we heard one report after another addressing what is actually being done! My hat 

is off to all the scientists, students, lay volunteers and Park personnel who are 

bringing substance to what was but an idea a few years ago. How many species are 

there in the Smokies? We don't know but we'll get our first preliminary idea at the 

next ATBI meeting (Winter 2001) when Chuck Parker (USGS-BRD) presents 

results of one year of systematic sampling. Estimating how many species there are 

is important to developing accurate projections of time and funding needed to 

complete the ATBI. It is clear that we have a critical mass of dedicated people who 

want this bold vision to succeed. 

A major topic of the December, 2000 , DLIA Board meeting was raising the 

money to truly accomplish the ATBI. We talked about just how much money it 

will take to realize the vision. Relying on grant funds alone is not a successful, 

long-term strategy, the realities that many of us know to be the norm for science 

funding agencies. 

From our discussions, the Board made some important financial decisions. 

First, we will commit resources this year to hire a fund-raiser— someone who 

wakes up every morning with the desire and purpose to seek support for DLIA. A 

job description is being developed. If you know of potential candidates for such a 

position, please contact Charles Maynard <fotsdir@icx.net > . 

A second change in direction is the DLIA Board composition. Discover Life in 

America needs new expertise not thoroughly represented on the Board — market­

ing, finance, contact with major philanthropic organizations and so forth. There­

fore, at the May 18, 2 0 0 1 , Board meeting we will expand the Board to invite other 

members who have an interest in the mission of biodiversity and conservation 

education but who also bring skills, contacts, and insights from the development, 

business, and financial sectors. I invite you to seek out such individuals, discuss 

the ATBI with them and bring their credentials to the attention of any Board 

member, but particularly Mike Sharkey who chairs the Board's Nominat ing Com­

mittee. 

I am confident that with these changes — a person with direct responsibility 

for fund raising and a Board composition with requisite development and financial 

expertise — we can move forward to realize our vision for the ATBI. 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Discover Life in America will develop a model for research in biodiversity. 
DLIA will use this knowledge to develop and disseminate information to 
encourage the discovery, understanding, preservation and enjoyment of 
natural resources. 
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